## Traduction de courtoisie

Mr Maroš ŠEFČOVIČ Vice-President of the European Commission Rue de la Loi 200 1049 Brussels

Brussels, 1 October 2010.

Mr Vice-President, Dear Mr Šefčovič,

We thank you for your letter of 26 August 2010 and the attached official reply of the European Commission to the Contribution of the XLIII COSAC.

On behalf of COSAC, we strongly welcome the commitment of the Commission to regularly respond to COSAC contributions, thus strengthening the political dialogue between the national parliaments and European institutions in general and the European Commission in particular.

For this reason, we will not hesitate to send you the contribution of the XLIV COSAC which will take place on 25 and 26 October 2010 in Brussels.

We look forward to continue our very fruitful and open exchanges with the European Commission and remain,

Yours sincerely,

Philippe Mahoux Co-chair of the Federal Advisory Committee on European Affairs

André Flahaut Speaker of the Chamber of Representatives Chair of the Federal Advisory Committee on European Affairs